























T°Al CHI CHIH in your neighbourhood

at Cordova Bay United Church Meeting Hall , 813 ClaremontAvenue

Fall Schedule at Cordova Bay United Church

Tuesday 4:30 - 6:00 pm Beginner 9 $90.00
Oct. 16 to Dec. 11

Wednesday 10:00 - 11:30 am | Beginner 9 $ 90.00
Oct. 17 to Dec. 12

Friday 10:00 - 11:30 am | Advanced 10 $ 90.00
Oct. 12 to Dec. 14 for skilled students only

Drop-In fee for non-registered studenis - § 12.00

For Information call«Lynl’E Shaw—Ringham, 592-9058

or lynnshawringham@hotmail.com

Accredited T’ai Chi Chih and Seijaku Teacher
Ed.D. candidate (thesis incomplete), M.Ed, B.H.Sc., Ontarie Teachers’
Certificate, Level 1 Usui System of Reiki Healing

For Registration, tear and send to:

My name is Phone

I wish to register for T’ai Chi Chih fall session classes at the following time:

Tuesdays, Oct. 16 to Dec. 11 @ 4:30 - 6:00,
Level -Beginner - 9 classes

Wednesdays, Oct. 17 to Dec. 12 @ 10-11:30,
Level - Beginner - 9 classes

Fridays, Oct, 12 to Dec. 14 @ 10-11:30,
Level - Advanced - for skilled students only - 10 classes

Include cheque for $90.00, payable to Lynn Shaw-Ringham,
Box 8585,

Victoria, BC, V8W 3C2 (Over)



Dear Residents of the Cordova Bay area:

Allow me to introduce myself and my work. My name is Lynn Shaw-Ringham and I
am accredited to teach 7’ai Chi Chih and Seijaku. T’ai Chi Chih is a Western practice
based on the Eastern philosophy of circulating and balancing CA/ or Vital Energy. Seijaku
is the advanced form of T’ai Chi Chih. The regular practice of both T°ai Chi Chih and
Seijaku moves Chi energy between all the various negative and positive energy pelarities
within the body. Chi is known as Prana, Pragna, Ki, Kundalini, Sakti, Spirit and Spiritus
in other disciplines. Also known as Joy Thru Movement, the essential and primary purpose
of both T’ai Chi Chih and Seijaku is te balance and rejuvenate the body, mind and spirit on
a daily basis.

T’ai Chi Chih has experienced steady growth in its followings since its beginnings in
1974 and enjoys worldwide status today. T’ai Chi Chih and Seijaku were originated by T’ai
Chi Ch’uan and Zen Master Justin Stone. An American, 84 year old Justin Stone lives in
Albuquerque, New Mexico today. Mr. Stone is a jazz composer, former member of the New
York Stock Exchange, teacher and, most recently, visual artist.

I established a practice in T’ai Chi Chih in Cordova Bay in 2000. This fall, I am
pleased to report that both beginner and advanced levels of students are enjoying the
benefits afforded by T’ai Chi Chih at the Cordova Bay United Church facility. Various
students have reported some of the following benefits of daily T ai Chi Chih practice -
heightened vitality, reduced blood pressure, increased weight control, greater flexibility,
heightened energy, enhanced mental clarity and creativity, increased sense of serenity and
health, and reduced tension and stress. T’ai Chi Chih is recognized as therapeutic by the
American Arthritic Society.

I am enthusiastic about teaching T’ai Chi Chih for all of the above reasons. In
addition, I find it pleasurable to see faces soften, bodies begin to relax, and frowns change to
smiles as students become involved in their weekly sessions. It is most encouraging, over the
series of classes, to witness participants become more grounded, less stressed, more spirited,
and quieter within.

T’ai Chi Chih is relatively simple to commence and allows you to deepen your
practice as you gain mastery. Justine Stone created the patterns consciously to create and
cultivate the Chi in a simple, repetitive way. T’ai Chi Chih can be learned by students of ail
ages. Beginner Level participants are able to gain initial mastery without great difficulty
within their first 9 week program. Further study, practicing alone or together, as in the
Advanced group, creates a wonderful continuing success. You do not need any special
clothing, equipment or space. Learning 19 movements and one pose are all that is needed
to embark on a journey into self discovery that will serve you for your lifetime. Easy to
learn, profound in essence, practiced alone or in a group setting, T’ai Chi Chih is an
excellent and very accessible tool for personal care, health and well-being.

I would be delighted to introduce you to T’ai Chi Chih. I am available
to answer inquiries at (250) 592-9058 or lynnshawringham@hotmail.com.. You can contact
me anytime at lynnshawringham@hotmail.com. Please send registrations to the address
listed on the opposite side of this paper. For more information about T’ai Chi Chih, I invite
you to visit the website at www.taichichib.org. Tlook forward to meeting you.




Cordova Bay Softball

2001 winds up
in record style

WE FINISHED off 2001 with a great record. Our
club had eight teams qualifying to go to the Provin-
cials with many others close to making it. Well
done! Congratulations to all teams and coaches.
Provincials are tough competition and involve the
best teams in the Province.

Midget C Girls placed 7th. Bantam B
Boys placed 2nd. PeeWee B Girls placed 5th..
PeeWee B Boys placed 5th in A side (voted Most
Sportsmanlike Team). PeeWee C Girls placed
Sth. Squirt B Girls placed 9th. Squirt B Boys
placed 1st (way to go!l) Squirt C Girls placed
12th.

Cordova Bay hosted the PeeWee B Girls
Provincials and this went very well. The level of
ball was superb. Thanks to our Tournament Direc-
tor Sheila Piotrowicz and all our usual hard work-
ing volunteers.

We'd like to offer a special thanks to our
sponsors this year. Moneys were allocated to en-
larging dugouts on diamonds 3 & 4. They turned
out great. Thanks also to foreman John and all his
helpers.

A huge THANK YOU to all players,
coaches, parents, ground crews, bingo and conces-
sion volunteers and umpires. Also extra thanks to
the Umpire-in-Chief and openers and closers of the
concession—this can be very time consuming.

Special thanks to the Executive who make
my job roll right along.

Please put a big star on your calendar for
the Annual General Meeting on October 3 at 7:00
p.m. at the clubhouse. We will be making a change
to the Constitution and By-Laws. Watch for a no-
tice in the mail. If you've never been to an A.G.M.
before, come along. These meetings are a lot of

— Don Sirugnell
President
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JANICE TOORBY- MacDONALD

DANCE

TAP (4 yrse}
BALLET (3
IAZ2 FUnK
FURK (12 yrer) ‘
e RUSICAL THEATRE ) 6581 818

NOW OPEN IN CORDOVA BAY!

XANAVISION
VIDEO

Great selection of videotapes and DVDs.
Open 7 days a week. 10:00 a.m.- 16:00 p.m.
5138 Cordova Bay Rd. Phone: 658-4144
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We are a preschool with o caring, gentle environment & an
early childhood educator with over 20 years experience.
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“Learning through play” iz our philosophy.

We nurture individuality, encourage positive self-esteem

& guide each child in understanding their feelings & those
of others.

Parent education & involvement are enriching & rewarding.
Come join the many families working together for
children.

Spoces Available

We are located at 5182 Cordova Bay Road in the 51,
David's by the sea Anglican Church,

Calf the schoo! at 658-3441 for further information.
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CRD issues management plan
for Lochside Regional Trail

WI'TH community plans for Lochside Drive stalled be-
cause of procedural disagreements with Saanich En-
ginering Department, the Capital Regional District has
published its own plans for the managemeni of the
Lochside Regional Trail, which includes the residential
stretch of Lochside Drive in Cordova Bay.

CRID’s authority to enter into tenure agree-
ments with municipalities and other jurisdictions along
the trail was made possible by an Order in Council
passed in March. As a result, CRD Parks has assumed
responsibility for co-ordinating planning and manage-
ment of the regional trail in partnership with the Dis-
trict of North Saanich, the Town of Sidney, the Dis-
strict of Central Saanich, the District of Saanich, the
Ministry of Transportation and Highways, the Victoria
Adrport Authority and the Provincial Capital Commis-
sion.

The overall management, development, opera-
tion and maintenance of the regional trail will be
guided by a steering group consisting of staff from the
authorities listed above, plus a representative from the
Saanich Peninsula Agricultural Commission. An opera-
tion and maintenance agreement will cover a wide
range of issues including bylaw enforcement, trail
maintenance, user complaints, policing, and vandalism.

“The location of the trail on a road shared with
motor vehicles 1s a unique aspect of the Lochside Re-
gional Trail,” says the report, in an obvious reference
to the Cordova Bay section. “This nieeds to be commu-
nicated to trail users to ensure they are aware that the
Lochside Regional Trail is not like the Galloping
Goose Regional Trail. This unique aspect will also af-
fect operation and maintenance agreements befween
CRD Parks and the municipalities because roads are a
municipal responsibility.”

While cycling and hiking will be accommodated
on the entire trail, horse riding opportunities will be ac-
commodated from Mount Newton Cross Road in Cen-
tral Saanich to the southern approaches of the Blenkin-
sop Trestle. Due to the special nature of the trail, says
the report, dogs must be on a leash on all portions.
This would presumably include Lochside Drive.
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Girl Guides

of Canada

Guides Sealake
du Canada District

It’s registration time for

more fun and adventure

THE FALL registration for Girl Guides of Can-
ada took place on September 13, but those who
were not able to attend can still get information
on local guiding groups by phoning Jeannie Cos-
grove at 658-5687.

There are four age groups in Guides:
Sparks (5 and 6 years), Brownies (7 and 8
years), Guides (9 to 11 years) and Pathfinders
{12 to 14 years).

The 2001/2002 season promises lots of
fun and adventure. The girls learn about them-
selves, the community and the world through ac-
tive games and challenges.

—Jeannie Cosgrove,
District Commissioner (Sealake District).
658-5687

PATHWAYS CENTRE
is located at 5500 Hamsterley Road,
behind the Petro Canada station.
We provide day care for clients
living in the community who suffer
from dementia. We provide a safe,
happy, stimulating and fun
environment. Our programs run
year-round, and we are always
happy to have visitors who can play
us a song, show off their baby, or
share their well-behaved animals.
For any information please call

658-5414

THE CORDOVAN
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CORDOVA BAY SOCCER CLUB

Shorter days and cooler
nights herald new season

THE DAYS are starting to get shorter, the nights cooler
and this signals the start of another soccer season. It also
means a very busy time for the volunteer members of the
club executive, all of whom are working to get all the loose
ends tied up prior to the start of the season. The games
were scheduled to get underway at Lochside Park on Sep-
tember 15, with some teams starting a week earlier. All
players will have heard from their respective coaches early
this month, if not before.

I would like to acknowledge the work the crews
from Saanich Parks department have done on the fields at
Lochside. They are in great condition once again. Thanks
from the club and the players.

A quick update on some of the items that have
been happening over the summer:

As reported 1n the last issue, the club has been
able to purchase some new uniforms that will be scen on
the field this scason. The design is a very nice combination
of the club’s maroon and sky blue colours. Also we have
been working with Saanich Parks, Cordova Bay Softball
and the local Kiwanis group to get the clubhouse painted.
The Kiwanis have completed repainting the upper meeting
room, while the softball club and the soccer club hope to
have completed the outside by early this month. Thanks
need to be extended to Saanich Parks for supplying the
stain, to Island High Reach Rentals for the donated use of
their equipment, and to Don Strugnell, president of Cor-
dova Bay Softball, for co-ordinating the combined efforts.

The club was recently able to help the Kiwanis in
donating some used soccer balls and some old uniforms
that the Kiwanis will forward to children in Kosovo. Let’s
hope they bring as much enjoyment to their new owners as
they did to their previous owners.

I would like to thank all the volunteers on the club
executive who have helped me over my first fow months as
president, and to acknowledge all those presidents who
went before me, all working to keep soccer alive and well
N our community.

Good luck to all this year’s players and coaches!

Sce you on the sidelines!

—Stuart Wills,
President,
Cordova Bay Soccer Club.
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IS YOUR MORTGAGE RENEWING?
REFINANCING? NEW PURCHASER?

4.99% ONE YEAR TERM
CALL
LEILA

885-9189

E-Mail: mortgagesbyleila@aol.com

SEA-LAKE
Recollections & History of
Cordova Bay and Elk Lake,
written by Cordova Bay resident
Anne Pearson, is on sale at the
Cordova Bay Variely Store.

Frank Groot “—_
Painting & Decorating

Tel: 658 -2508
Intervior - Exterier |
40 Years frade Experience

4794 Cordova Bay Rd.
Victoria B.C. VBY 245
Spray-painting, Wall-covering and Faux applications
Full Colour Service

NEW HORIZONS

Meet the New Horizons
challenge — for everyone 55 years and up.
Activities at St. David-by-the-Sea,
every Thursday include carpet bowling
at 10:00 a.m. ($1) and cards in the afternoon
($1) or bring your own craft.
Annual membership is $5. For further
information call Don Dundee
at 658-8458.
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Specsdiximg, Inn BC Wines
Winery Direct Prices
Open Everyday

‘3 “;EE(S

Carrot Seed Preschool
Owned and cperated by

; )%i Cordova Bay United church

gy 813 Claremont Ave.

14th year in the Cordova Bay area
Call Dianne Bentiey, Supervisor
658-2331
“For 3-§ yearoids Qualified, experienced eariy chitdhcod

sducators. ™ Learning through play in a safe and secure seili :g:
* Spacious natural playground. * Totally accessible to children
with special needs. * Supportive family environment.

Business Adventising in
The Conrdovan

i you have a business in Cordova Bay or live in the commu-
nity, consider advertising i The Cordovan. Delivered to more
than 2,500 househclds five times a year, The Cordovan is an

excellent advertising medium for only $150 for five insertions.
\lee The Cordovan does not accept single-issue advertise-
ments, the charge for an advertising series is adjusted accord-
ing to the number of issues remaining in a calendar year. To
place an adveriisement please contact Peggy Hancyk (658-
4278) or Maurice Chazottes (658-4030) or write to:

P.O. Box 41004, Cordova Bay Post Office,

Victoria, B.C. V&Y 3C§

Commerdal ¢ Residential = Mighrise
Cutters & Deains = Raof Restorations

iMark Webber 3881777

Proprietor fax £638-3808

744 Contors fay Rd. Vierin, 8C VBV 1RY ae  Fuly insursc
* §58-8812

5450 PAT BAY HWY. VICTORIA B.C. v8Y 1T1

Lost a Pet?
Found a Pet?

Call Claudia Meyermcm -’658—0566)
or Cindy Scraba (658-3647)

Make sure your pef weadrs ID so we can help
you more offecti tively if your pet is lost. And if
you report your pet missing, be sure fo tell us
when you find your pet.
Other resources:
* SPCA 388-7722
* Saanich Pound  475-4321
* Bulletin Board at the plaza.
* Make sure your neighbours have
a picture and description of
your missing pet to circulote.
“Found” ads are free in local newspapers.
The CRD animal shelter is now located at 5401
Patricia Bay Hwy., Phone 658-5745.

Hallowe’en is the next big event on the calen-
dar. It's a time of fun and excitement for the
kids — but not for our pets.. Please remember
that loud explosions are very disturbing for
cats, dogs and other pets. Please try to keep
themn indoors at this noisy time of the year.

Greater Victoria Animals’ Crusaders
MANY cats and dogs in the Greater Victoria area
lead a hard life and far too many are born every
year, with few homes for them. Over 25 years
ago the Greater Victoria Animals’ Crusaders was
formed to alleviate the problem by spaying and
neutering,

GVAC is a charitable organization, run by
volunteers and supported by donations and lega-
cies. For only $10 a year you can become a mem-
ber. Or if you prefer you can volunteer your time
and skills. We also find both foster and permanent
homes for unwanted animals . You can help this
good work by joining us. Contact us either by
phone at 474-5581 or by mail: GVAC, P.O. Box
5541, Station B, Vigtoria, B C. VB8R 654.
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Safe Boating

A serene trip through
beautiful Barkley Sound

FOR something different we recently took a trip on
the M.V. Frances Barkley, a 128 fi. Norwegian-built
cargo/passenger vessel which, alternating with its
partner, the famous Mary Rose, plies the water from
Port Alberni to various ports on the West Coast.

Manned by a very small crew, the boat
amazed us with the dexterity the captain used in ma-
neuvering the vessel out of dock. With an extremely
low tide, the skilful use of the spring lines holding the
bow of the ship to the whart while swinging the stern
away and back prevented us from running aground.
No mean task given the size of the vessel and the
tight situation. Meanwhile a family of otters kept a
way eye open, but they need not have worried.

The inlet is well used by logging companies,
as evidenced by the booming grounds. We passed a
few stray logs lurking on the surface. 1 did not see
any deadheads, but I am sure they were there.

We stopped at a very quaint fishing village
where the water was too shallow to allow the Barkley
to go in. The passengers were dropped off on to a
fixed float from which they were retrieved by a large
raft manned by a couple of folks who “poled” over to
them. Most unusual! Like a modern scene from the
tale of Robinson Crusoe.

Over the past few years, kayaking and canoe-
ing have become very popular. The Frances Barkley
carries these items with ease on her large forward en-
closed deck, stopping off at the lodge at Sechart. A
former base for a whaling station, this gorgeous site
is an ideal jumping off ground for kayakers, There is
a certain silence and beauty to that area that is en-
dearing. The fog was off in the distance and as we
meandered through part of the Broken Group of is-
lands, on our way to Bamfield, one got a real sense of
serenity. Safe boating!

Patricia Sparks, N

658-8614

Member of Canadian Power
& Sail Squadrons
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Piano & Theory Lessons

Mary-Clare Carder
B.Mus, RM.T.
15 YEARS EXPERIENCE
studio near Claremont School

(250) 380-3838

THE GALLERY
AT MATTICK'S FARM

Fine Canadian Crafts

109-3325Cordove BayRoad  Tel: (250) 658-833
Victoria, B.C. VRY 213 Tax: (250)65&—»83?’3

@n\ENNE‘S TEA @ARD

Mattick's Farm AVI

Breakfast * Lunch * Afternoon Tea
Bakery * Deli * Cappuccino * Ice Cream

Fav Hextall
Owner )
5325 Cordova Bay Road, Victoria, B.C. V8Y 2L3
Tei: (250) 658-1535 Fax: (258) 652-7797

email; t-tyme@home.com

CORDOVA BAY VETERINARY SERVICES
SMALL ANIMAL MEDICINE & SURGERY

Dr. Terry Huberts
Dr. Elizabeth Wilson

For appointments phone: 6358-0100
#2.5150 Cordova Hay Road. Victoria. B.C. VBY 2K6é

Gacials - Manicunes - Pedicunes

Cordova Bay Studxu
Esthetics & Electrolysis ¢
Tel: 638-2506

Make-up - Depluteny Waxing
Eye & Praw Finting - Eyelnae Shaping |
Ebectnalysis - Free Cansultations
4794 Cordova Bay Road
Victoria, B.C. V8Y 2J5
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(McVouGALL FINANCIAL Sepvices
i
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= Jan E. McDougall, Bscn, rHU -
i I
ii; INDEPENDENT BROKER

&= INSURANCE o INVESTMENT » PLANNING
s Life » Disability o Critical lness
Tel/Fax (250) 658-3892

E_f 4912 Cordova Bay Road,
micdoufin@pacificcoast.net

3 Victoria, B.C. V8 215

By .
R MEMBER OF CAIFA
[ sl e ey e o el el e

((‘ Qt@ﬁ 3t MATTICKS PARM
. Y Garden Centre

Wolfe Hoyer

5325 Cordova Bay Road, Victoria, B.C. VBY 203
Telephone: 658-1013 © Fax: 658-8013 ‘

Tired of traffic/parking problems?
Try us. We put the ease back into
banking, both inside and out!

€ Scotiabank

Cordova Bay Branch
We care about you!

Tel: (250) 658-6900
Fax: (250) 658-6924

[Ta1Ry

JOHRN 4th Floor

QARLENQ @?;tiriii’:agsﬁafd Street
y A\

V8T 5544 <

-CALL ME for the best merigage rates & service
whether you're borrowing or investing!

Bus, 3614775 Res. 658-2346

areat pacific mortgage & investments 11,-;;_st ‘

New plans cover illness costs
ADVANCES in medicine mean that people are liv-
ing longer. But in many instances this may not al-
ways be good news. Surviving a catastrophic ill-
ness is the good news, but survival may result in
severe and sometimes long-term financial difficul-
ties due to unexpected expenses. Two products
have recently become available to help you main-
tain your quality of life and care as well as meeting
many cut-of-pocket expenses. The benefits are tax
free.

Critical illness insurance provides a tax-
free lump sum from $10,000 to $2 million benefit if
you are diagnosed with, or in some cases require
surgery for, the following conditions: Heart attack,
Cancer, Stroke, Blindness, Multiple Sclerosis,
Parkinson’s Disease, major organ transplants, coro-
nary artery bypass surgery, functional independ-
ence, paralysis, loss of limbs, coma, deafness, loss
of speech, Alzheimer’s Disease, severe burns, kid-
ney failure, ALS, occupational HIV. You can col-
lect the full amount even if you make a full recov-
ery Your ability to work does not affect the bene-
fit. . You can use the money any way you wish.

Long-term care insurance provides daily
tax-free cash from $50 to $300 for in-home nursing
or facility care after 90 days of being unable to do
two or more “activities of daily living.” The cost of
both these insurance plans is equivalent to a cup of
coffee a day. For more information and prices
phone Jan McDougall at 658-3892

©  Saturday, October 27.

% Donations welcomed from the

& community —baking, clothing,

i) household items, books, hardware, etc.

%If you have large items you need picked

up, please phone the office at 658-5911. ©
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Cordova Bay United Church
813 Claremont Avenue

Minister: The Reverend Larry Scott
Staff Associate: Jane Jupe
’ ) Gr. 6-8 Youth Leader: Laura Pringle
T Tl BN Gr. 8-10, Gr. 10-12 Youth Leader: Tressa Brotsky
SR R A Y Choir Director/Organist: Pat Shumka
Q\@ ;}\ Church office hours: Tues. - Fri. 9:30 a.m. - 3:00 p.m.

un.'v ¢ ~\

PHONE: 658-5911 - FAX: 658 5937 E-MAIL: cbunited@pacificcoast.net

An invitation is extended to individuals and families to become a part of our Church family.

Special Services for Baptisms, Weddings, Memorials and Funerais.
Call us if there is any way we can be of service to you.

WORSHIP EVERY SUNDAY 10:00 a.m. Nursery and Sunday School classes

Come join us as we prepare for the start of a “New Season”
Sunday, September 9, 10:00 a.m. is our welcome back Rally Sunday.
Register your children for Sunday School and stay for a “potluck” picnic held on the Claremont school field.
Mid-week programs starting in September:
Men’s Breakfast Group — discussion and speaker, 1st and 3rd Sunday of the month. Starts
September 15, 8:00 a.m. to 10:00 a.m.
Bible Study on Thursday mornings at 10:30 a.m. Short term bible studies and video- discussnon
groups throughout the year. :
Youth Groups: Junior Youth, Gr. 6-8, Eat and Meet Night, September 9, 7:00 p.m.
Come check us out!
Senior Youth Gr. 9-12, Startup Meeting, September 9, 7:00 p.m.
Choir — Practice is Thursday nights, 7:30 — 8:30 p.m,, starting September 6.
Healing Services — spiritual healing of mind, heart and body through meditation and prayer. Come re-
store your spirit! Usually on the second Sunday evening of the month.
Meditation Services
Women’s Groups — please call the office for information.
Family Time Together starts September 26, 6:00 p.m.

This is a program for parents and their children, Wednesday evenings from 6:00 p.m. - 7:15 p.m.
Adults and children have separate learning experiences as well as time together for worship and play.
Adult focus is spiritual and parenting issues. Child focus is story, projects,
activities. crafts promoting spiritual awareness, self-esteem and living in the community. Children’s
groups are age 3 ~6; 7~ 11; and 12 ~ 13 (helping to lead the younger children’s program).
Spirit quest — an inquirer’s group for people who are new to our faith community. What do Christians
believe? Who is God? How do | grow spiritually?

College and Careers — occasional gatherings for food and discussion. Call for information.

A HUGE THANK YOU to the grocers who generously supported our Country Fair held on
Saturday, June 21. They were Peninsula Co-op, Country Grocer, Food Forum, Mattick’s
Farm Market, Island Farms, Safeway (Shelbourne) and Save-On Foods.
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ST. DAVID BY THE SEA
ANGLICAN CHURCH
5182 Cordova Bay Road
Victoria, B.C. V8Y 2K§
Phone: 658-5022 Fax: 658-2035

Office Heuxs Tuesday to Fl’lda_,, 9:00 a.m. to Noon. http://www.pacificcoast.net/~kstrong/stdavid.htm}
Rector: The Reverend Michael Hemmings

OUR PARISH FAMILY welcomes and invites all age groups to come to St. David’s, to join the people of the
parish i their witness to God through Worship and activitics within and without thc community.

REGULAR SERVICES
EVERY SUNDA EVERY THURSDAY:
8:00 a.m.: Holy Euchgr st {said)
10:00 a.m.: Family Eucharist & Sunday School 106:00 a.m.: Holy Eucharist (said)

CHURCH ACTIVITIES

September 9 — Rally Sunday — the first Sunday after the summer holidays. Sunday School
and Youth Group registration will take place at this time.
10:00 a.m. Nursery for babies and very small children.
Church School —- new communications with the Mustard Seed and The Virtues Prolcct
Teens and Pre-Teens: Rite 13 and Journey to Adulthood Programs.
October 7 - Thanksgiving Service. Harvest offerings welcomed.
November 11 — Remembrance Day Eucharist — 10:00 a.m. (St. David’s Church)

November 11 — Holocaust Remembrance Service — 2:00 p.m. An interfaith service with both

Christians and Jews, at the Royal Conservatory of Music on Quadra Street in Victoria,

SPECIAL COMMUNITY EVENTS IN THE HALL

COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION - “Mask Making” sessions for children aged 9 — 12. Sessions
will run October 6, 13 and 20 from 10:00 a.m. to noon and 1:00 p.m. to 3:00 p.m. (two classes).
For information and registration phone 658-0921.

THE NEW HORIZONS have carpet bowling every Thursday morning and Bridge every Thurs-
day afternoon. Open to all retired and interested folks.

ANNUAL PARISH BAZAAR
Saturday, November 24.
5186 Cordova Bay Road. Piease mark this event on your calendar. A great time to buy Christ-
mas baking, ornaments and gifts. If you wish to donate to the bazaar, please call our office.
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